
GRAND JUNCTION CANNABIS LICENSING AUTHORITY 
MINUTES 

December 5, 2022 
 

I. Call to Order 
 

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. Those present were Hearing Officer 
Stephanie Rubinstein, City Attorney John Shaver, Staff Attorney DeLayne Merritt, 
Principal Planner Nicole Galehouse, Police Officer Travis Wright and Deputy City 
Clerk Janet Harrell. 
 

II. New License Applications 

 
1. Blackjack GJ, LLC dba Blackjack Cannabis, 2497 Power Road Unit 10, 

Grand Junction, CO 81507, Retail - Continued from November 17, 2022  
 
Member: Raymond Strickoff, 10163 Granite Hill Drive, Parker, CO 80134 

 
Hearing Officer Rubinstein explained on Friday, December 2nd she issued an 
Order, which was a reconsideration of a prior request that was denied by Order, 
denying the applicant’s request to obtain an alternate location. 
 
Hearing Officer Rubinstein asked if the applicant or representative was present 
and if anyone present would like to speak regarding the application. There was 
no one. 
 
Hearing Officer Rubinstein ruled that with no other filings submitted regarding this 
application, the application is denied. 
 
City Attorney Shaver verified with Ms. Harrell that the December 2, 2022 Order 
was customarily sent by email to the applicant with the “delivery confirmation” 
and “read receipt” options. Mr. Shaver also confirmed with Ms. Harrell that the 
applicant was properly noticed of today’s hearing. Ms. Harrell added that the 
applicant responded to the sent notice. 
 

III. Other Business 
 

There was none. 
 

IV. Adjournment 
 

The meeting adjourned at 9:03 a.m. 


